
 Well summer is unofficially over!  Labor day on the 

farm was great!  We had several visitors and fun was 

had by all!   

It’s hard to believe that one year ago we took 

possession of this wonderful land.  When we look 

around we see so much that needs to be done but 

then CJ and I sat one night out back and talked about 

what it was like the first time we walked on the 

property and walking down the road we heard a little 

voice say “Mommy,: turned around to see the top 

inch of Hunter’s head as the weeds we swallowing 

him!  I wish we were a lot farther than we are but 

considering that we have done it with no debt and 

therefore dilapidated equipment, one woman and 

three boys for the most part, I guess we have done 

terrific.   

We look forward to a GREAT October with fantastic 

FUN! For all ages.  Read about the plans later in the 

newsletter! 

Now for what everyone wants to hear, what’s 

happening with the animals.  Well we have had a 

couple of major tragedies this month.  Let’s get those 

over with first then we can share the joy.  First, 

Cinnamon, our very first goat, disappeared.  One 

night it was raining and everyone else went in early.  

Cinnamon very rarely stayed in the fence and she 

NEVER even went close to the road so she was 

laying out back under cover with me while I was 

making soap.  WE must have forgotten to lock he up, 

next day we went to the stall and she was gone!  WE 

searched for her and could find nothing, no 

Wh at ’s  happ ening  on  th e  far m….  

 

Special deals 

 Do you own a 

business?  We have 

a few sponsorship 

opportunities 

available check out 

page 5 

 

  

Are you having a 

group get tether 

this fall?  We LOVE 

visitors on the 

farm!  Call to see if 

this is the place for 

your get-together! 

 

  

Are you having a 

function that you 

would like to have 

a petting zoo?  We 

can come to 

you…. 

 

  

  

  

 4 

 4 
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 B oys  Need  to  B e  B oys  
This class and the Wednesday 

class continue to be the highlight 

of our week here on the farm.  It 

is always exciting to see what the 

boys might find to do.  I always 

have a plan but it usually changes.  

This month we welcomed Foster.  

He has been a joy!   
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footprints, , no evidence that coyotes had gotten her, 

NOTHING.  We think someone saw he out early 

Sunday morning and took her.  She was small and 

friendly it would have been easy to snatch he and put 

her in the car.  WE are still VERY sad and hope one 

day to find her .  Second tragedy occured shortly 

after that, the favorite bunny of everyone on the 

farm, Oreo, ran 

headfirst into the 

cage wire and broke 

his neck!  That was a 

very sad night!   

Now, for the hay 

times.  Bucky, 

Scamper, Nibbles, 

and Soldier are all 

growing so fast!  

Polka Dot is expecting and we are pretty sure 

Momma is too.  Fudge should be bred too so we will 

have more babies in November!  So exciting a bit 

more challenging then May/June babies but fun 

anyway.  WE are getting about a pint of milk every 

day.  Not a huge amount but since both mommas are 

still nursing 2 babies it is pretty good.  Soon we will 

take the babies off of them but I figure it is healthy for 

them to nurse as long as the mommas will let them.  

WE found out that Nibbles can be registered as a 

purebred doe that is good news.   

Petunia is due on October 4th.  S\We are anxiously 

awaiting the birth of our baby piggies.  She waddles 

around tummy almost touching the ground.  She is 

the life of the party at birthday cake time….she can 

With school back in session we 

have tied to gain a bit more 

structure in class but the boys are 

resistant.  We started a new 

chore system that is working well.  

They pick chores randomly and 

do them then the Ag Science class 

goes and checks.  If they are done 

correctly they get a stamp.  The 

first to fill their chart will earn 

something.  WE have not quite 

decided what.  I am working on a 

system.  So far the cups get 

dumped before the stamps so this 

week we will find a way to 

prevent that.  WE will begin a unit 

on birds Sept. 17.  We will use 

some of the info from Once a 

Friendly Flash 

Special points of 

interest: 

 Visit us on Facebook at 

friendly farm 

 Check the website 

often of updates  

friendlyfarmforfun.com 

 Follow us on Twitter 

@friendly_farm 
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Kids Outside!  Kids Outside!  Kids Outside!     

 This used to be Girl’s Love Nature but 

there seem to be more sibling groups 

interested in coming than just girls and 

since the girls don't seem to mind, we 

made this co-ed.  WE have a great time 

doing farm work, playing with the animals, 

doing projects and like Boys Need to Be 

Boys, we will be learning about birds 

beginning Sept. 18.  We will work on the 

outdoor bird habitat, or we might build a 

second one, those boys can get a bit 

possessive.  We certainly have enough 

birds to have two!   We will study bird 

watching and learn all about birds!  If you 

have a child age 5-14 that would benefit 

from being outside get them involved!   

Membership 

We are putting together a season pass 

program.  Soon you will be able to 

purchase a season pass that will allow you 

special prices on programs and farm 

adventures, unlimited admission to our 

open days, and more.  Watch for all the 

details!  
Parents night out 

Fun recipes with fresh produce... 

We have continued trying lots of new recipes 

this month with the fresh produce and goats 

milk.. The favorite this month would be the 

cucumber dill dip we made at the Pampered 

chef party.  It was very yummy with the 

cucumbers from the garden.   

 It is a simple recipe.   

Take  

 1 brick of cream cheese,  

 1 cucumber,  

 1 small SWEET onion,  

 1 clove of garlic, and  

 1 lime.   
Zest the lime and combine all 

ingredients.  Dip using pretzels.  It is 

excellent.   

Goat’s milk 

small it from anywhere on the farm!   

Still no baby rabbits, not sure what that is about.  I think it might just be too hot!   

Nell and Fresca are happy with all the new friends, Nugget, and Two-bits enjoy the 

donkeys and Sugar and spice are actually warming up to visitors.  They let some visitors on 

Labor Day pet them!   

The chickens are laying.  We get abut 8 eggs a day.  It is an Easter egg hunt everyday 

around here.  The crazy chickens lay everywhere BUT the nesting boxes.  We had a 

chicken casualty too.  During Boys Need to be Boys class one boy went though a door and 

closed it behind him and caught a chickens head in it.  Gross!  Called the 4H chicken guy 

and he was working overtime, gave me a you tube video to follow and CJ and I cleaned the 

chicken!  We ate it the next day.  It was not near as difficult or nasty as I expected.    We 

discovered that our two ducks are Rouen.  They have feathered out very pretty with a 

Blue stripe in their wing.  The other two are Welsh Harlequin.  We are awaiting some 

duck eggs but none yet.   

The Silkies think they are ducks, they un around with the ducks all day.  We bought them 

the same day and kept them in the cage together so they are best friends.  It is quite funny.  

The quail are doing well.  She quit laying eggs, not sure why.  WE are looking for an 

incubator so we can raise some baby quail and ducks when they start laying.  We also are 

looking for a Barred Rock rooster so we can have baby chicks in the spring.   

George and Fiona, the chinchillas could bless us with babies anytime as well.  I expect them 

to wait until winter though, they are a cold weather critter.   

We have some Americana chicks that when they are grown will lay blue eggs!  Thought 

that would be fun and they are suppose to taste GREAT!  WE stated with 10 but they 

were not the healthiest chicks ever and we only have 5 left.   We also have one black sex 

linked chick.  They grow up to be very pretty.  We will most likely get some lavender 

Orpingtons soon.  They are just a VERY pretty chicken.   

I think that is all the animal news.  The garden, well it is not doing as well as we hoped.  

We had tons of cucumbers but with all the rain powdery mildew got them and I never 

could find 12 hours of dry to spray so they died out.  We planted more so if the weather 

stays we will have them again.  The melons, well we had a critter that got most of them but 

there are a couple muskmelons growing.  Tomatoes and peppers have been VERY slow but 

too much rain hindered them.  They are enjoying the dry so if we can keep the blossom 

end rot away we will have some nice tomatoes.  WE got a little corn it was good but just 

very little.  Green beans the fist round were swallowed by weeds when it was raining so 

very much.  We have another round planted so if the weather stays warm there is still 

hope.  We will be planting broccoli, cauliflower, Brussels sprouts, lettuce, peas, and more 

for our fall garden.   

The Ag Science class planted an herb garden.  WE will have lots of great fresh herbs soon.  

They will be learning all about what herbs can cure what illnesses.   

I think that coves what's been happening on the farm.  Be sure you like us on Facebook to 

stay updated on Petunia, momma and anyone else that might give birth or have an exciting 

moment!   

What’s Happening continued... 
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Upcoming events  

 

 

Boys Need to be Boys/ Girls Love Nature 

 We will offer a modified Saturday version of Boys need to be Boys!   

And Girl’s love nature.  Children need adventure and outdoor active 

time.  We will spend 4 hours on the farm doing just that.  We are 

going to combine boys and girls for this adventure.  We will feed 

animals,  learn to care for farm animals, study birds, build a bird 

habitat, and hike exploring the woods, playing in creeks, getting wet, 

dirty and muddy!    

September 21 from 11:00 –3;00 

Cost $20 for the day if paid in advance $30 if paid day of class 

Age 5yr-14 yrs.   

Space is limited to 10 for each session so get registered EARLY!   

 

Have you tried sports and just don't like it?  

Tried music lessons and it just isn't for your 

child?  How about Farm club?  

 

Beginning Monday Sept 23 and meeting every Monday for the rest of 

the school year and beyond we will have farm club after school.  

Come to the farm, learn all about the animals, lean to care for the 

animals, learn what it takes to keep them healthy, what they eat, and 

more.  Farm club will meet on the farm and be very hands on after a 

long day of sitting in school.  Someone I met this week told me that 

showing goats was better than any sport for their children.  I believe 

that is true for mine as well and it might just be true for yours!   

Time: Monday 4:00—6:00 

Cost: $40 per month includes a snack  

Register by email Jodie@friendlyfarmforfun.com or call 865-982-

7255 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fall Festival on the farm!  

On September 28th we will have a fall festival on the 

farm.  We will have fun games to play like sack races, 

and marshmallow shooters as well as the animals to pet 

and the creek to lay in!  Come join the fun with your 

family! 

Time:  11-4 

Cost: $10 per person unless you bring your newsletter 

then you get 50% off!  So just $5 per person…. 

Saturday and After school events 

All classes and workshops require reservations!  To reserve your spot call Friendly Farm at 982-

7255 or  email friendly_farm@yahoo.com or register on our website at friendlyfarmforfun.com. 

Special Days 

 Preschool craft time 

Come to the farm, meet the animals and do a great craft!   

Thursday September 12  

10:00-11:00 

Walking—5 yrs. 

$5 per child 

Bring a picnic and stay for lunch. 

Mudpies to Magnets! 

Come to the farm and explore birds!  We will learn 

about bird feathers, how birds fly, and more.   

Date: Thursday September 26 
10:00-11:00 
Cost: $5 each child 
Age: walking to 5 yrs. 

Bring a lunch and stay for an extra hour for lunch 
FREE! 
 

Preschool Time 
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 Get 5 friends to take any 

workshop and you get to choose 

1 FREE!  Mix and match just be 

sure that your friends give your 

name when registering 

 

Book your birthday party TODAY!  

Mention this newsletter and book for 

50% off!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Hunter Loves Chicky!  Can you tell what breed she is? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events  

We have been asked by several 

about purchasing our goat’s milk and 

cheese.  Well, the cheese is a work 

in progress but we cannot sell you 

goat's milk until we can achieve 

Grade A dairy status with the 

USDA.  What we can do is care for 

you goat and milk it for you then 

you can have the milk.  If you are 

interested, call and let’s discuss the 

options.  We have PLENTY of great 

weeds for many more goats.  

Goat’s Milk 
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Upcoming events  
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The month of October will be an exciting time on the farm!  We are 

planning our very first haunted tail and fall festival days.  October is 

such a GREAT time to be outside in east Tennessee!  WE will be 

open every weekend in October of family fun!  WE will have  family 

fun attractions for all ages.  In the meadow we plan to have activates 

for the young ones, sack races, pony ides, games and more.  In the 

Scare zone we will have a mild scare area of the in-betweens that 

think they want to be scared but mom and Dad know they will have 

nightmares for days.  This area will be mildly scary but not scare the 

pants off of you.  Then the haunted forest! The forest is scary all by 

itself but we will have all manner of scares hiding for the scare of a 

life time!  More details to follow!  Follow us on Facebook and twitter 

to keep up with the adventure!   

 

Agriculture Science 

 This class has “morphed” a bit.  On the first day of 
class it became obvious that these girls (and it is all 
girls) wee really interested in homesteading.  They 
want to be able to provide for their family from the 
land.  We have changed the focus to be just that.  It 
will still be a credit in Ag science for high schoolers 
but we will learn all about gardening, animal care, 
milking, cheese making, soap making, and more.  
These girls will know how to use the land to provide 
when we finish.  If you have a daughter that is in 
high school, needs a science credit but hates 
science, is interested in learning about gardening, 
and animals, then it is not to late.  Space is limited 
so we only have space for 1 more but I might be 
talked into 2.  The cost is just  $250 for the semester 
with a $50 book fee .  This is broken into payments 
of $50 per month with the book fee being due at 
registration.  Since August is past, we will prorate 
the cost making it just $200 for the semester.  If you 
age interested register by email at 
Jodie@friendlyfarmforfun.com or call 865-982-7255 

Exciting OCTOBER 

WE have a few areas that we are looking for sponsorship!  If you 

have a business we are looking for a sponsor for our barrel train!  

This is a fantastic attraction for families.  If you have kids you have 

seen one!  They are very popular at Bible school, festivals, birthday 

parties and more.  Check our website for details of what is involved 

and the benefits to you as a sponsor. 

WE are also looking for a sponsor for our farm land playground.  

This would be an area for young ones to have old-time fun.  It has 

lots of old games, like grandma and grandpa played, sand pits, find 

the eggs, stilts, romper stompers, hoppity hops, NOTHING electric 

and lots of fun!  Check our website for details.   

 

Would you enjoy working at Friendly 

Farm?? 

We will be hiring for the month of October!  Be sure to like 

us on FACEBOOK to be up to date on details.  If you 

participate in our programs and would like to be employed or 

volunteer ( if you are too young to be employed)  be sure to 

let us know.  You will get fist priority!   

Do you own a business? 



Friendlyfarmforfun.com 

 

1302 Blockhouse Rd 

Maryville, TN 37803 

Tel: 865-982-7255 

Mobile: 865-247-1874 

Fax: 865-694-7014 

E-mail: friendly_farm@yahoo.com 

Fr i endly  F l ash  

Where farming meets FUN and learning! 

  September   3 Boys need to be Boys! 10:00

-2:00 

September 4th Kids outside! 10:00-2:00 

September 6 Sevier county goat show!  Our 

first ever! 

September 7th Happy birthday to Colt and 

Grace! 

September 10 Boys Need to be Boys 

 September 11 Kids OUTside 

September 12th Pre-school craft day 10:00  

September 14 Disability Day at Dotson   

September 17 Boys Need to be Boys 

September 18 Kids OUTside 

September 21 Kids Outside! 11:00-3:00 

Calen d ar  

Come feed a baby goat! 

Parent’s Night out 5:00-10:00  

September 23rd Farm club! 

September 24 Boys Need to be Boys 

September 25th Kids Outside 

September 28th Townsend Heritage festival 

September 29th Happy Birthday Tristan! 

  WATCH for EXCITING things in 

OCTOBER!    

 Check our website for details!  

Friendlyfarmforfun.com 

Like us on Facebook at facebook.com/

friendlyfarmforfun 

Follow us on twitter @friendlyfarm 

  

  


